

C.A.R.S. Club of Sun Cities, Inc.





Issue No. 71

November 2016

Rip Fenner - Editor















Thanksgiving

President's November Letter (2016)

The Special Event that was put together by the Activities Committee for October 4, 2016 was attended by 50-60 people and was very informative. It was a disappointment that Sheriff Joe was not able to attend — but no one asked for their money back.

We are fast approaching our Annual Breakfast/Business Meeting. Our Annual Business Meeting will be held on Friday, November 4, 2016 at Tivoli Gardens located at 12535 W Bell Rd. Breakfast starts at 8:30 am followed by the Business Meeting and Election of Officers. As always, we will be voting on the Officers of the Executive Board. The Nominating Committee is attempting to get people to volunteer for each of these positions. Don't hesitate to offer your services. The Nominating Committee includes Walter Ready (Chairman), Dave Buell, and Glenn Perry. Please call one of them and place your name as a Candidate for one of the Executive Board positions. Choices are: President; Vice President; Secretary; and Treasurer. If one of the Executive Board positions does not appeal to you, please consider volunteering for one of the many Standing Committees. The elected President for 2017 would be very pleased to hear from volunteers. Your help is needed in order to keep our CARS Club moving forward. New people generate new ideas.

As noted in earlier letters, if you make a reservation to attend any of our CARS Club activities and you cannot attend the activity, please call our Event contact person you made the reservation with and cancel your reservation. In some cases, we may be able to contact the place of the activity and save our CARS Club from having to pay for a No-Show. If it is a Car Show that you have made a reservation for and can't make it, let Mike McCreery know ASAP (602-717-9859) so that we can find someone to fill your vacancy. If you know someone who can take your place, let us know. Your help on this matter is greatly appreciated.

In this upcoming year, if you can't attend various activities due to health issues, car troubles or other problems, please let the Governing Board know about it so that we can make note of the situation. This can be done in several ways. For example, a letter to the Governing Board mailed to Secretary Katie Majerus (12309 W Ginger Dr, Sun City West, AZ - 85375), an e-mail directed to my attention (rvtravelerb@netscape.net) or feel free to attend one of the Governing Board meetings. The Board meetings are held the fourth Monday of each month at approximately 1:50 - 2:00 pm at the Sunshine Service center located in the 9980 W Santa Fe Dr., Sun City. Keep in mind that each of us needs to attend at least two (2) Car Shows per calendar year in order to stay in good standing.

As previously stated, I know that it is very early to be thinking about the end of this year, but we need to remember that our Annual Dues are due by January 1, 2017. Last year we had a rather large number of our Members who either put it off or let it slip their mind. Some people, after being notified, got their Annual Dues paid just in time to get their names in the 2016 Directory. While others, who paid late, did not get their names in the 2016 Directory. This year please do not wait until after January 1, 2017 to pay your dues. A good time to pay your Annual Dues is at the Annual Business Meeting on November 4, 2016 or you may send your check to Bruce Lewis, Treasurer at 10842 W, Wedgewood Dr., Sun City, AZ 85351.

As always, I look forward to serving you and seek your help and input so that our CARS Club can continue to improve. Your Club needs your help.

Activities

Hi Everyone....November is a good time to give THANKS for everything we have in Our Life. Let's remember to also get OUT TO VOTE November 8th.......Happy Thanksgiving!!

Ladies Bunco will be @ Roseann Fenner, November 11, 2016 @ 1:00 PM.. Her Address is 18421 N. 96th Ave., Sun City, AZ. 85373....Phone - 623-933-6272. Please remember if you can't make it...it is your responsibility to find a SUB on Your List. If NO SUBS available Call Janice Marineau @ 623-875-2001 and I will help you.

" SEE NEXT SHEET FOR INFORMATION ON THE ANNUAL BREAKFAST / ELECTION / BUSINESS MEETING AND THE CHRISTMAS PARTY "

C.A.R.S. Club Potluck / Dessert Party - Sunday, November 13, 2016 - 1:00 P.M. till ----- At the home of Katie Majerus's, 12309 W. Ginger Dr., Sun City West, AZ.. The main dish will be meatballs. Please bring a dish to share and your favorite beverage. RSVP by November 7, 2016 and let Katie know what food item you will be bringing. Call Katie at 623.214.0990 / cell #541.460.1204. Drive your "Show" car if you'd like!!! Thank you!!! Katie.

Car Show

2016 Litchfield Park Christmas parade. Saturday-December 10, 2016. We need 12 convertibles to carry dignitaries. If you are willing to do the parade please contact me. lockmon@cox.net.or 623-974-5424.

Note from Denny Lockmon

Thank you to all the members who sent cards, many phone calls and visits after my surgery. I am progressing well and should be my ornery self soon. I recommend don't fall and hit your head. It's not a pleasant thing. Denny Lockmon

SUNSHINE LADY
Judy Stout - (623.566.1191)
October - 2016
Denny Lockmon / Home Recuperating
Karen Brower / Home Recuperating
Bruce Lewis / Home Recuperating

New Member

"NAME BADGE NOTICE"

The Board encourages club members to wear their name badges to all meetings, car shows and events. "Name Badge Replacement Policy"

The first name badge for new members is "free". Replacement name badges, for any reason, can be replaced at a cost of \$5.00 per badge or \$5.00 in tokens.

" REGALIA FOR SALE "

Sweatshirt \$18.00 Sport Shirt \$16.00
Jacket \$40.00 Cap \$10.00
Hat Pin \$3.00 Magnetic Sign \$5.00 ea.
Windshield Clings ... \$1.00 ea.
Sizes: Small to X-Large (Some XXL Items)
Purchase items with Cash and / or Tokens
Contact Judy or George Stout at 623.566.1191

"C.A.R.S. CLUB NEEDS MEMBERS CORRECT INFORMATION"

If you have changed your address, phone number, email address, etc. contact:

Roseann Fenner @ quiltlady1@cox.net or

Roseann Fenner @ quiltlady1@cox.net or call Roseann at 623.933.6272 also inform Rip Fenner by email at coppercricket@cox.net ANNUAL BREAKFAST / ELECTION / BUSINESS MEETING

What: **Annual Business Meeting**

When: November 4, 2016

Where: Tivoli Gardens – 12535 W. Bell Rd, Surprise, AZ

Breakfast STARTS at 8:30am followed by Election of Officers Time:

Reservations: Call Laura Joslyn (602-896-1818) or Trudy Shaw (623-215-3454)

for Reservations

Members Breakfast paid by Club. Guests pay \$9.50/person (No Tokens) Cost:

Election: All Executive Officers - One vote per Member

Election Choices: President -J W Burrows

Vice President - TBA

Secretary – Katie Majerus **Bruce Lewis** Treasurer –

Nominations: Additional Nominations may be made at the Meeting.

The Annual Meeting is a good opportunity for you to make **Comments:**

> Reservations and pay for your Attendance at the Christmas Party being held on December 14, 2016 at the Palmbrook Country Club. You may also pay your Annual Dues at this time \$15.00/individual

or \$30.00/couple).

CHRISTMAS PARTY

What: **Annual Christmas Party**

When: December 14, 2016

Where: Palmbrook Country Club - 9350 W Greenway Rd, Sun City, AZ

11:30am Time:

Reservations: Call Laura Joslyn (602-896-1818) or Trudy Shaw (623-215-3454)

for Reservations.

\$27.00/person. Club will pick up \$7.00 of cost per Member. Up to four Cost: (4) \$5 Tokens may be used. Guests will pay the full amount of \$27.00.

Must be paid in advance. You may make your Reservation and pay for your meal when you attend the Annual Business Meeting on November 4,

2016 at Tivoli Gardens.

In the past there has been several complaints about the quality of Comments: food at Palmbrook. The Activities Committee has voiced our concerns about this situation. That is why Palmbrook is offering the choice of

> Prime Rib or Chicken Picotta at the lower cost. Last year every table was checked by the Committee and only one complaint was voiced. Most complaints came later. Another venue had been scheduled but recently

fell through. However, we look forward to the Christmas Party event.





Veterans Day



All Club Members are encouraged to attend the Board Meetings !!! Board Meetings For 2016 are the 4th Monday of the Month except December November 28, 2016, December 19, 2016 Board Meeting Location: Sunshine Service Building, 9980 Santa Fe Dr., Sun City, A3. (North of Grand Ave., & West of 99th Ave.)

34mm

Meetings start at 1:45 P.M. !!!

Thought of the Month!! 'By learning you will teach; by teaching you will understand "

Checkout the C.A.R.S. Club Website http://www.carsofscaz.weebly.com/



